
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
Dear	Alumni	and	Friends	of	CPC	New	Haven	and	Mission	Anabaino,	
	
We	at	Christ	Presbyterian	Church	New	Haven	and	Mission	Anabaino	pray	you	are	well	and	with	the	
anticipation	of	a	very	Merry	Christmas	and	Happy	New	Year!				
	
Speaking	of,	there	is	often	much	ado	about	the	“real”	meaning	of	Christmas.		From	a	historical	
perspective,	the	great	irony	is	that	Christmas	(on	December	25th	as	associated	with	Christ’s	date	of	
birth)	was	a	4th	century	attempt	to	Christianize	pagan	solstice	celebrations.		Perhaps	the	jury	is	still	out	
as	to	whether	or	not	the	whole	program	has	been	a	success,	or	that	the	sum	effect	has	been	to	
paganize	Christianity	--	the	debate	continues.		But	one	thing	is	for	sure,	to	the	extent	that	we	
remember	Christ’s	incarnation	this	season,	we	can	all	agree	that	the	real	meaning	of	Christ’s	birth	is	
“Immanuel,	God	with	us,”	wherein	“God	and	sinner	reconciled”	(in	the	words	of	the	Christmas	hymn	
Hark	the	Herald	Angels	Sing).		
	
And	yet	this	begs	the	question:	How	then	during	Christ’s	ascension	ministry	today	is	Christ	STILL	with	
us	unto	salvation?	The	clear	answer	according	to	scripture	is	the	real,	if	mediated,	presence	of	Christ	
in	and	through	the	local	church	(to	the	degree	that	this	church	is	carefully	built	upon	the	foundation	
of	the	apostles	with	Christ	as	the	cornerstone	c.f.	Eph	1:22-23,	2:19-22).		
	
Think	about	it,	if	this	is	true,	really	true,	then	to	participate	in	the	birth	of	a	new	church	in	an	
unreached	place	is	to	participate	in	“Christmas”	and	the	“re-birth”	of	Christ	(mediated)	all	over	again!		
This	mystery	is	great	indeed,	how	it	is	that	the	church	becomes	the	very	body	of	Christ	in	the	midst	of	
us	(Eph	1:22).		But	it	is	real,	even	as	we	see	how	the	church	is	described	as	the	very	epi-center	of	the	
coming	of	the	kingdom	of	God	in	Matthew	16.				
	
Stated	practically,	there	is	no	greater	evangelistic	strategy	such	as	to	impact	not	only	this	life,	but	the	
life	that	is	to	come,	than	to	participate	in	the	birth	of	a	new	church.		It's	a	place	where	people	are	
evangelized	from	their	infancy	to	their	death,	and	it	is	made	accessible	both	socially	and	
geographically	in	so	far	as	Christ	is	in	the	midst	of	us	by	means	of	the	local	Christ	centered	church.		
This	is	exactly	what	we	at	Mission	Anabaino	are	inviting	you	to	do	with	us.		Will	you	take	a	look	at	the	
attached	brochure	that	briefly	sets	forth	our	vision	for	“scratch”	church	plants?		And	then	would	
you	consider	giving	toward	our	goal	of	planting	another	church	in	another	unreached	region?		For	
without	equivocation,	we	can	say	that	there	is	perhaps	no	greater	“year	end	gift”	to	be	made	than	to	
participate	in	such	an	endeavor—Immanuel,	God	with	us,	wherein	“God	and	sinners	are	reconciled.”		
	
Thank	you	for	your	consideration,			
	
Rev.	Dr.	Preston	Graham	Jr.	
Senior	Pastor,	Christ	Presbyterian	Church	New	Haven	
Executive	Director,	Mission	Anabiano	






